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Change Order 13 

Weber County – 12th Street Corridor, Segment 3
Change Order 13 

This change order is to cover the additional work required to relocate the pressure relief valve (PRV) 
vault at 5900 West and other items associated with the West Warren Waterline. 

The new PRV vault on 12th Street at 5900 West was called out to be installed next to the existing vault in 
the intersection. After potholing for the existing utilities, the contractor ran into multiple utility conflicts 
with this location, including the main gas line. On July 30, 2020 we held an on-site project meeting with 
representatives from Staker Parson, BHI, Weber County, West Warren Water, Weber Basin Water 
Conservatory District and Stanley Consultants to review the conflicts and to look for possible solutions. 
Relocating the new PRV vault out of the roadway to the northeast corner of the intersection was agreed 
upon by everyone at the meeting and was the best solution to the conflicts. Additional work above the 
original scope of work for this item will be needed to relocate the location of the vault including 60 
additional feet of 12” PVC pipe and a 90 degree bend.  

The project plans do not address what to do with the existing PRV vault at the12th Street and 5900 
South intersection. The issue was brought up during our weekly construction coordination meeting 
where we discussed and agreed as a team to abandon the existing vault in place by backfilling the vault 
with flow sand. The flow sand will fill all the voids in the vault, eliminating any possible settlement 
issues. West Warren Water has also requested that a new 12 inch gate valve be added to their line 
running down 5900 West. The existing valve is faulty and not functioning properly. This change order is 
to cover these waterline changes to the project. These changes have been discussed and agreed to by 
West Warren Water and Weber Basin Water Conservatory District as they have agreed to split and cover 
all the costs on this change order.  

(Total costs to relocate the new PRV vault at 5900 West = $20,030.00) 

The following is a breakdown of all the items being adjusted or added to the contract. 

(Add Item #147 – Relocate PRV Vault at 5900 West) It was discussed and agreed upon to relocate the 
new PRV vault from the center of the intersection at 5900 West to the northeast corner of the intersection. 
Relocating the PRV vault to the northeast corner of the intersection mitigated the conflict with the utilities 
and provided a safer access to the vault. This pay item is to cover all the labor, equipment and material 
costs to relocate the PRV vault at 5900 West to the northeast corner of the intersection. The contractor has 
requested a lump sum of $20,030.00, which is attached. The pricing has been reviewed and approved by 
West Warren Water and Weber Basin Water Conservatory District, thereby the contractor’s pricing is 
recommended for approval by the engineer.   

Contract Time  

Item No. Description Unit Quantity Unit Price
Amount 

Increase/Decrease

147
Relocate PRV Vault at 5900 
West

LS 1 $20,030.00 $20,030.00

Total Net Changes  for this change order $20,030.00
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This work does not affect the Contractor’s critical path, so no additional time will be added for this 
change order. 




















